Jim has a preliminary song sequence and story for the show and should have a rough draft by the end of
July.

Quartet target date for audition is July 22, 2019.

Program Report: No Report

Membership Report: Keith Opal reported that Jonathon Esbri has turned in an application for
membership. Keith Opal will see to it that it gets mailed out to Nashville.

Chorus Manager: Kevin Wolf reported that Royal Oak has an event in October. lts timing may conflict
with Fall Convention.

Wolf has contacted Shoreline Sound (SAl) to come and perform with us on the December 6, 2019
cabaret in New Baltimore. He’s waiting for reply.

Old Business: We're looking for a progress report on being able to move the Grosse Pointe Chapter
property out of its current location, the church in Sterling Heights they used to rehearse. No update.

The Royal Oak Insight magazine would like us to put in an article. Roger Boyer had been in contact, Geoff
d’Allemand said he would follow up.

New Business: The Chapter was contacted about a couple of listings; the first was the Yellow Pages and
the second by the City of Southfield. Both were denied.

Geoff d’Allemand said he would like to take some time to educate the Chapter on emergency protocol.
We have two medically trained members (Geoff d’Allemand and Laura Chamberlain) that need to be the
ones to take care of the ill member. We need to make sure that the next time we have an emergency,
we don’t look lost. We now know where the emergency equipment is and the board members need to
be aware and in charge. Some members need to go to the doors and direct the Fire Department where
they need to be, other members need to vacate the room and stay out of the way.

A motion to adjourn was offered by Jim Kunz, Second by Doug Joppie

Adjourned at 7:07 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Keith M. Opal, President



